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Happy 2024! 
I hope you all had a wonderful break.  
 
Queries about Eden red vouchers 
Like I wrote on the newsletter before the break, Edenred vouchers will come 
to your email if you have applied and are successful in getting free school 
meals. It is very confusing at the moment as everyone in London is getting 
free school meals. The school gets extra money for families if they meet the 
criteria that would have previously secured a free school meal and it also 
enables you to get vouchers in the holidays. I do not know how long this will 
continue.  
 if you or your partner receive any of the following: 

• Income Support 

• Universal Credit* 
• Income-based Jobseeker's Allowance 

• Income-related Employment and Support Allowance 

• The Guarantee Credit element of State Pension Credit 
• Support from the National Asylum Support Service (NASS) 

• Support from the Local Authority Social Services Asylum Team (SSAT) 
• Child Tax Credit (if you’re not entitled to Working Tax Credit - see below), 

and you earn less than £16,190 a year 

• Working Tax Credit for four weeks after your employment ends 
*Universal credit 

• To get free school meals you must not earn over £7,400 a year.   
• If you child now receives free school meals, this will continue until 

the rollout of universal credit ends.  
• After this date, these children will keep getting free school meals until 

the end of their current school (primary or secondary). 
This applies to the child, not the family, so their siblings may not get free 
school meals. If you have any questions about that please ask at the office.  
 
Millionaire readers 
It was fantastic to return to school and have some new millionaire readers. A 
parent asked me how it is possible to read a millionaire words. The Harry 
Potter full series had 1,084,170 words with the longest book; The Order of 
The Phoenix having 257,045 words ! 
 
After School Activity Clubs  
Start next week. In this newsletter there is more information about the         
Coding and fencing clubs that we have on offer. South parents if you want to 
bring your children to the North site for a club that is absolutely fine.  
 

Have a great weekend and stay warm—next week is due to be 

colder.  

Miss Katie Jennings 

Headteacher 

Clubs  Please sign up on 

the app or speak to the 

office. Se clubs are    

already full.  

Monday  

North 

Chess—free 

Maths—Selected           

children 

Coding—cost 

Sewing—free 

TT Rock stars—free 

Arts & Crafts—free 

South 

Football—free 

Chess—free 

 

Tuesday  

North 

KS1 footbal l—cost 

KS2 Cricket—free 

KS2 Girls football free 

South 

Forest school—free 

Ballet– cost 

 

Wednesday  

North  

Parkour/free running—

cost 

South 

Sewing– free 

 

Thursday  

North  

Tag Rugby—selected 

children 

KS2 football—cost 

Eco Council club 

South 

Parkour/freerunning cost 

 

Friday  

North  

Fencing—Cost 

Ballet—Cost 

Gymnastics—cost 

DT/Crafts—free 

Coding—cost  

South  

Gymnastics—cost 

 



January  

15th Last day to apply for Reception 2024 

Week beginning 15th Clubs start—you will need to sign up for 

new clubs on the APP 

  Year 1& 2 Tri Golf competition selected children 

16th Mallard & Magpie @ London Transport Museum 

17th Young Voices @ O2 

 Selected children at Capital Cricket competition 

18th Curriculum Governors 

 Year 3/4 Tri Golf selected children 

 Finance Governors 

23rd Merlin & Moorhen @ London Transport Museum 

24th NSPCC workshops 

25th Primary panathlon—selected children 

29th Literacy week 

 Wren & Woodpecker Science museum 

 Merlin local library visit 

30th Year 4 Tate Modern 

 Waxwing & Wagtail Science museum 

31st Year 6 Parent Evening 

 Moorhen Local Library visit 

February 

1st Year 2 Fire Brigade 

 Year 6 Parents Evening 

 Full Governors Meeting 

2nd Year 6 @ The Globe 

SPECIAL DATES 

2 

My School Fund 

How does it work? 

Parents, guardians and 

carers can sign up to the 

scheme for free and start 

earning cashback on the 

things they buy in        

participating retail stores, 

including Sainsbury’s and 

Argos. As you spend you’ll 

receive 2% cashback in 

the form of eGift          

vouchers that can be    

redeemed in participating 

stores. By linking your 

spend to our school on 

the My School Fund   

website we’ll also earn 1% 

cashback on your spend.  

Add that all up across our 

school’s network of    

families and together we 

can all make a big         

difference! 

How to get involved 

Visit myschoolfund.org to 

register for free and link to 

Mission Grove Primary 

From there, everything you 

spend in participating 

stores will go towards 

helping boost our      

budget, plus your own! 

Sign up today at 

myschoolfund.org 

http://www.myschoolfund.org


The closing date for applications for next year’s Reception class is 

Monday 15th January 2024.  

Parents of nursery aged children (born between 1st September 2019 

and 31st August 2020) must make sure they apply before the       

closing date. Any applications received after this date will be       

considered as late applications and processed after National Offer 

day which is 16th April 2024.   

Applications can be made on the eAdmissions website. For more 

information, click the link below. https://www.walthamforest.gov.uk/

schools-education-and-learning/ apply-primary-school  










